MEETING

2021 Bunganut Annual Membership Meeting

Date/Time

7/11/2021 @ 2:00am - 3:00am

Location

Camp Berea & ZOOM

GUESTS

OLD BUSINESS

CALL TO ORDER

Meeting was called to order by Kathy Georgens, President @ 2:09pm

MINUTES FROM 2020

Ed Sovetsky, Secretary Officer reviewed the 2020 Bunganut Annual
Membership Meeting Minutes

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

2020 Bunganut Annual Membership Meeting Minutes were accepted as

presented.

TREASURERS REPORT

Andrea King, Treasurer Officer, presented the following treasurer’s report,
and it was accepted as presented.

Bunganut Pond Association
Treasurer's Report

7/11/2021

Total Revenue

(Money Market)
(Share)
(Share Draft)

Total Dues/Donation Collected 2020 to
present (includes gift donations) Number
of Dues-paying Members 86 $ 7,100.00

$ 7,100.00

Present Account Balances

$ 37,356.50
S 50.00
S 2,878.43




Total $ 40,284.93
Transactions 2020-2021
PO Box Rental S 64.00
Oak Street Bistro Gift Certificates S 100.00
Newsletter / Postage S 99.00
DAM Liability Insurance S 506.00
Maine Non-Profit Fee S 35.00
Riprap 1 Cubic Yard S 60.00
Total Expenditures 2020-2021 S  864.00
DAM CONTROL/ACTIVITY | Ed Sovetsky, Secretary, presented the following Dam Report 2020-2021, and

REPORT it was accepted as presented.

Bunganut Pond Association
2020-2021 DAM Report

7/2020 Mark Ferguson installed security brackets on the DAM vault and
secured the DAM gate rails.

10/11/2020 @ 12:27pm Ed Sovetsky and Chad Hoyt open the spillway via
raising the boards.

10/14/2020 @ 4:46pm Ed Sovetsky open the DAM gate.

11/21/2020 7:33am Ed Sovetsky had 1 yard of rip rap delivered to shore up
the spillway from Knight Property Management.

11/21/2020 @ 12:07pm Ed Sovetsky and Chad Hoyt by hand moved 1 yard
of rip rap and installed in the front and back of the spillway. In addition, leaf
racking and blowing occurred. Lawn was mowed too. Re-installed spillway
boards.

1/4/2021 @ 4:12pm Ed Sovetsky closed the DAM gate.

WATER QUALITY REPORT | Jay Van Tassel, a Director, presented the Water Quality Report, which was
accepted as presented.

Jay conducted a secchi disk reading on June 13th, recording 5.3 meters, and
another on July 10th, recording 5.05 meters.

During the presentation, Jay explained to the membership what the secchi




disk is and how it measures water clarity. This method serves as a baseline
for assessing water quality and detecting any changes in the lake.

Jay highlighted that the main pollutant at this time of year is runoff from dirt
and dust from driveways, walkways, and yards, which can enter the lake. He
also advised limiting the use of fertilizers and pesticides and emphasized the
importance of maintaining good vegetation to filter contaminants.

A concern was raised about green, cotton candy-like algae, known as
filamentous algae, appearing in shallow waters. This algae is common in
many lakes, often emerging after heavy runoff in the spring or long hot spells
in the summer. The Lake Stewards of Maine have been tracking this algae for
about a decade. A member offered to share pictures with the board for
further discussion.

Jay also requested that any BPA posters seen for this meeting be removed.
2020 & 2021 BPA SIGNS Due to the impact of COVID-19, the increased cost of lumber, and limited
UPDATE wood availability, producing BPA signs for 2020 and 2021 has not been
feasible. The board discussed options such as combining the 2020 and 2021
signs into one or creating a sign with a place to apply stickers representing
the current year's membership. A motion was made for the board to consider
these options. Additionally, members who wish to donate materials were
encouraged to reach out to the board. The motion was seconded and

approved.
WATER QUALITY Kathy Georgens mentioned that she conducted unofficial water testing
TESTING independently, not sanctioned by the board. However, the membership

expressed a preference for a professional water quality testing process
managed by the board. Concerns were raised about involving the DEP in
water quality testing, but Kathy emphasized that all members are
contributing to the lake's stewardship by participating in the annual
membership meeting. She shared that she received training from the Lake
Stewards over the phone, which covered what to do, where to go, and how
deep to test.

Kathy proposed involving two people in the water testing process to ensure
checks and balances. The membership then made a motion to accept Kathy's
unofficial BPA water report and include it in the minutes for posting on the
website. It was also noted that if the Lake Stewards are involved in water
testing, they report to the DEP, and the DEP publishes the results on their
site. Further discussion ensued, and it was confirmed that the BPA Board still




has approval to spend up to $1,000 on water testing, as approved in 2021.
ELECTRONIC PAYMENT PayPal charges a fee even for non-profits, and Venmo is primarily designed
for person-to-person transactions, not for non-profits or businesses. Other
payment options also incur some type of fee. Our bank and website do not
offer any payment services. Therefore, we will table this topic for now.
However, Ken mentioned that BPA is a 501(c)(3) organization, and any
donations are tax-deductible.

NEW BUSINESS
ELECTION OF OFFICERS & | Kathy Georgens presented the officers and directors up for re-election.
DIRECTORS

First was the re-election of the Secretary, Ed Sovetsky. No other nominations
were made by the membership. Ed Sovetsky was accepted by the
membership.

Up next was the re-election of the Treasurer, Andrea King. No other
nominations were made by the membership. Andrea King was accepted by
the membership.

Up next was the re-election of the Vice President, Jay Van Tassell. No other
nominations were made by the membership. Jay Van Tassell was accepted by
the membership.

Up next was the re-election of the President, Kathy Georgens. No other
nominations were made by the membership. Kathy Georgens was accepted
by the membership.

Director(s) currently incumbent, not up for re-election until next year is Ken
Anderson Jr. and Noah Miner.

Director(s) currently up for re-election, Denis Delage and Pat Giles. Denis
Delage and Pat Giles were accepted by the membership.
OTHER BUSINESS Kathy Georgens opened the floor for discussion.

e Kathy presented a booklet created by the Square Pond Board, which
contains valuable information about invasive plants, best practices,
educational material, and more. Although the booklet is not
copyrighted, we would seek permission from Square Pond before using
it. The booklet will be available for viewing on the table next to Andrea.
No motion was made, but it will be considered for future action.

e Adrawing for an Oak Street Bistro gift card was held, and an additional




gift certificate was presented to the Camp Berea facility in appreciation
for hosting the BPA annual meeting.

adjourned Meeting adjourned @ 3:15pm.
NEXT MEETING SCRIBE: Edward L Sovetsky
07/10/2022
















